
In this summer newsletter, we’re excited to share some
important updates and upcoming events that celebrate our
community spirit. Here’s what’s happening and how busy the
PRWP have been behind the scenes - thank you !:

Two major funding bids have been submitted – one to ELDC
Grass Roots Funding and another to the National Lottery to
support essential improvements to the Parish Rooms,
including roof repairs, better accessibility, improved layout,
and storage.
The aim is to raise £100,000 and local fundraising events are
being planned,  see on the next page how YOU can help !
Church Lane is due for resurfacing in July, with the drainage
channel being replaced by a flatter, safer version.
We’re working with Spilsby Town Council to set up a Speed
Watch scheme, helping to keep our roads safe. Thank you to
those who have already volunteered and it’s still open for
anyone to get involved. Please contact the Parish Clerk.

Hire the Heart of the Village – The Parish Rooms

The Parish Rooms is a vibrant hub, regularly hosting everything
from yoga and Tai Chi to sound baths, choirs, and community
cafés. Whether you're running a class, hosting a meeting, or
planning a small event, it’s the perfect space for all sorts of
activities.

With rates at just £9 an hour, and £10 with kitchen access, it’s
fantastic value for a warm, flexible space right in the heart of the
village.

Support local. Hire local.
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Let’s Celebrate, Connect & Create – Community Event
Ideas for the Year Ahead!

We’re looking ahead to an exciting year of community events
and we’d love your input!

Aside from one very special date already set in stone – the 100th
anniversary of the purchase of the Parish Rooms on 15th
November 2025, all other ideas are currently just that… ideas! No
firm dates yet, just a handful of suggestions to spark inspiration
and see what you’d like to get involved in.

Here’s a flavour of what we’re considering:
Quiz Night – A fun and friendly evening for teams and trivia
lovers.
Curry Night – An evening of warming food, laughter, and
maybe even a little dancing! or Bingo ! You decide !
Coffee Morning – A relaxed Saturday morning catch-up with
neighbours (and cake, of course).
Bric-a-Brac or Table Top Sale – Would anyone be interested
in booking a stall or coming along for a good browse?
Local Talks – Possible guest talks on topics like the Work
House and Chatsworth – perfect for history buffs.
Music / Movie Evening – A live music event to bring the
village together or watch a classic movie ?!
Christmas Fair – A festive get-together towards the end of
the year, together with St. Margarets Church

We’ll be pulling out all the stops for the Parish Rooms Centenary
Celebration on 15th November 2025, a real highlight for our
community and a moment to celebrate 100 years of shared
history.

Have a suggestion? Keen to get involved? Got thoughts on what
you’d enjoy seeing in the parish?

Please get in touch and share your ideas, big or small
we’re open to all suggestions. Let’s shape a year of
community, connection and celebration together. 

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK AND JOIN OUR HUNDLEBY COMMUNITY GROUP

Scan me to link to our website
https://hundleby.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk/
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Lynette Corten-Miller
Malcolm Dales

Philip Maddison
Natalie Tilsley

Bob Bell
Christine Parker

Ruth Birkin

Upcoming Events Vacancy
Parish Councillor

Step Up and Shape Our Village –
Become a Parish Councillor!

Care about where you live? Want
to make a difference that fits

around your daily life?

You’ll be representing your
fellow residents, and help our
village grow stronger. Guide
local decisions and support

community projects.

 It’s your chance to be a voice
for the community and shape
the future of the place we call

home.

Interested? Send your CV and
cover letter to:

 clerk.hundleby.pc@gmail.com.

 Make a difference where it
counts!


